
Persons in custody participate in
Christmas activities

     The Correctional Services Department (CSD) has arranged for persons in
custody (PICs) to attend activities during the Christmas festive period.

      The Catholic Auxiliary Bishop of Hong Kong, the Reverend Joseph Ha,
accompanied by the Deputy Commissioner of Correctional Services, Mr Wong
Kwok-hing; the Correctional Services Chaplain, Deacon Edwin Ng; and the
Senior Superintendent (Stanley Prison), Mr Wong Chun-fai, visited Stanley
Prison and presided at a Christmas Mass today (December 25) to share his
faith and blessings with participating persons in custody.

     Reverend Ha also toured the prison hospital to convey his sympathy and
support to the patients.

     Furthermore, The Archbishop of Hong Kong, the Most Reverend Dr Paul
Kwong, also visited Stanley Prison and presided at a Christmas service on
December 18 to preach and share his faith with persons in custody.

     Reverend Kwong also toured the prison, accompanied by Mr Wong, to learn
more about the latest developments in correctional services and
rehabilitation work.

     Through the Correctional Services Chaplain, voluntary chaplains and
visitors from religious organisations, a wide range of spiritual and social
services are offered to all persons in custody who wish to participate
regardless of their religious affiliation. The services include visits,
teaching, counselling, religious worship and recreational activities.

Car park at Hong Kong Wetland Park
full

Attention TV/radio announcers:
 
Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:
 
     The car park at Hong Kong Wetland Park is full. Motorists going to the
Park can use the nearby public car parks at Tin Heng Estate, Tin Yat Estate,
Grandeur Terrace or Tin Yip Road.
 
     Members of the public are encouraged to take public transport to the
Park.
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Special traffic arrangements for race
meeting in Happy Valley tomorrow

     Special traffic arrangements will be implemented in Happy Valley
tomorrow (December 26). The arrangements will come into effect one and a half
hours before the start of the first race and will last until the crowds have
dispersed after the race meeting.

     A. Traffic arrangements before the commencement of the first race

     1. Road closure

     Southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between Queen's Road East and the up-ramp
outside Hong Kong Jockey Club (HKJC) will be closed except for vehicles
heading for Aberdeen Tunnel.

     2. Traffic diversions

     – Southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between Village Road and the up-ramp
outside HKJC will be re-routed one way northbound;
     – Vehicles from eastbound Queen's Road East heading for Wan Chai and
Happy Valley will be diverted to turn left to Morrison Hill Road;
     – Traffic along southbound Morrison Hill Road heading for Happy Valley
will be diverted via Sports Road and Wong Nai Chung Road;
     – Traffic along Queen's Road East cannot turn right to Wong Nai Chung
Road except for vehicles heading to Aberdeen Tunnel;
     – Traffic from Cross Harbour Tunnel heading for Queen's Road East will
be diverted via the down-ramp leading from southbound Canal Road flyover to
Morrison Hill Road to turn right at the junction of Wong Nai Chung Road and
Queen's Road East; and
     – Traffic from Cross Harbour Tunnel heading for Happy Valley or
Racecourse will be diverted via the down-ramp leading from southbound Canal
Road flyover to Canal Road East, southbound Morrison Hill Road, Sports Road
and Wong Nai Chung Road.

     B. Traffic arrangements before the conclusion of race meeting

     1. Road closure

     The following roads will be closed from 35 minutes before the start of
the last race:

     – The up-ramp on Wong Nai Chung Road outside HKJC leading to Aberdeen
Tunnel;
     – Southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between Queen's Road East and the up-
ramp leading to Aberdeen Tunnel;
     – Southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between Village Road and the Public
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Stands of HKJC;
     – Westbound Leighton Road between Wong Nai Chung Road and Canal Road
East; and
     – Southbound Morrison Hill Road between Leighton Road and Queen's Road
East.

     In addition, southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between the up-ramp leading
to Aberdeen Tunnel and the Public Stands of HKJC will be closed from about 10
minutes before the start of the last race.

     2. Traffic diversions

     The following traffic arrangements will be implemented from 35 minutes
before the start of the last race:

     – Eastbound Queen's Road East at its junction with Morrison Hill Road
will be reduced to one-lane traffic heading for northbound Canal Road
flyover;
     – Vehicles from Cross Harbour Tunnel heading for Wan Chai will be
diverted via the down-ramp leading from Canal Road East, U-turn slip road
beneath Canal Road flyover, Canal Road West and Hennessy Road;
     – Vehicles from Cross Harbour Tunnel heading for Happy Valley will be
diverted via the down-ramp leading from Canal Road East, eastbound Leighton
Road and Wong Nai Chung Road;
     – Traffic on southbound Morrison Hill Road will be diverted to turn left
to eastbound Leighton Road;
     – Traffic along southbound Morrison Hill Road heading for Happy Valley
will be diverted via eastbound Leighton Road and Wong Nai Chung Road; and
     – Traffic along westbound Leighton Road will be diverted to Wong Nai
Chung Road.

     C. Learner drivers prohibition

     Learner drivers will be prohibited to turn left from Caroline Hill Road
to Leighton Road between one and a half hours before the start of the first
race and one hour after the last race. In addition, learner drivers will be
prohibited from accessing the following roads within the above period of
time:

     – Shan Kwong Road between Yik Yam Street and Wong Nai Chung Road;
     – Village Road between its upper and lower junctions with Shan Kwong
Road;
     – Percival Street between Hennessy Road and Leighton Road;
     – Canal Road East; and
     – The service road leading from Gloucester Road to Canal Road flyover.

     D. Suspension of parking spaces

     Parking spaces on southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between Sports Road and
Blue Pool Road will be suspended from 11am to 7pm during day racing, from
4.30pm to 11.59pm during evening racing, and from 5pm to 11.59pm during night
racing.



     Any vehicles found illegally parked within the precincts of the above
affected areas will be towed away without prior notice.

     Actual implementation of road closure and traffic diversion will be made
by the Police at the time depending on traffic conditions in the areas.
Motorists should exercise tolerance and patience, and follow the instructions
of Police on site.
     

Key statistics on service demand of
A&E Departments and occupancy rates of
medical wards in public hospitals

The following is issued on behalf of the Hospital Authority:

     During the winter surge, the Hospital Authority is closely monitoring
the service demand of Accident and Emergency Departments and the occupancy
rate of medical wards in public hospitals. Key service statistics are being
issued daily for public information. Details are in the appended table.

Red flag hoisted at Clear Water Bay
Second Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (December
25) that due to big waves, red flag has been hoisted at Clear Water Bay
Second Beach in Sai Kung District.  Beach-goers are advised not to swim at
the beach.
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